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Wolf Township Supervisors – Regular Meeting – August 9, 2021 
 
The Wolf Township Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm 

by Vice-Chairman, David Thomas at the Township Building.  Supervisor attending was 

Gregg Clayton. David Smith- Solicitor attended the meeting and Jennifer Mausteller-

Secretary attended the meeting via phone. 

 

Visitors:  Bill Edner- Water Authority, Richard Marsh- Sewer Authority, Neal Winder – 
HVFD, Bill Umpstead-Green Valley Paving, Daniel Dorman-HVFD, Rusty Bitler -HVFD, 
Joshua Dorman - HVFD 
 
Rusty Bitler & Danial Dorman- The HVFD ambulance service is moving to a 12 hrs. a 

day 7 day a week shift. Call volume is way up this year for services provided by the Fire 

Department. Lift assist call have been on the rise, so the HVFD is looking to charge a 

$50.00 fee for lift assists.  HVFD is planning on sending out a mailer this fall letting 

residence know of the updates to services rendered. 

HVFD also is in the process of purchasing a Demo Ambulance to have as back up at 

roughly the cost of $175,000.00. 

Further discussions will me made in the future for assistance in funding for the Fire 

Department. 

 

 

Minutes:  A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton seconded by David Thomas to 

approve the Regular Meeting minutes held on July 12, 2021.   Motion Carried. 

 
REPORTS OF OFFICIALS AND COMMITTEES  
 
Code Enforcement:       Monthly report distributed to the Board.     

Planning Commission: 

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton and seconded by David Thomas to approve the 

Subdivision Lot Add-on for Daye Development/Trinity Estates. Motion Carried. 

Solicitor 

Roadmaster:    
 

Opening of Bid Proposals for removal of Gravel bar on Penn Dr.: 

 

Kremser Associates LLC- $48,500.00 to remove gravel bar and keep stone. 

Green Valley Trucking & Paving - $0.00 to remove and keep stone. 

 



 2 

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton and seconded by David Thomas to accept the 

bid from Green Valley Trucking and Paving to complete the gravel bar removal at no 

cost $0.00. Motion Carried. 

 

Paver were in the last few weeks and have completed all paving in the Township for the 

2021 season. 

 

Sewer Authority Report:       
Richard Marsh notified board that Attorneys are working to get all paperwork in place so 

they can get ready to install the new pump to the main station.  

The Sewer Authority also has requested that the K&M Tire Warehouse have a meeting 

with Township Road crew and Sewer Authority to make sure everyone is on the same 

page on where the manhole should be place regarding the entrance. 

 

Water Authority Report:  
 
Bill Edner reported that the Authority still actively working on getting things ready for 

the Blue Sky project.  August 27 the county is looking to open bids on the Creek Bank 

repairs. The Authority is also having a difficult time getting parts in a timely manner. 

 
NEW BUSINESS:     
 

Old BUISNESS:  
Harry White Jr.= NOV – at this time we will reevaluate next month! 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to approve the 

Treasurer’s Report and Payment of Bills.  Motion carried. 

  

A MOTION was made by Gregg Clayton, seconded by David Thomas to adjourn at 

7:36PM.  The vote was unanimous.     
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jennifer Mausteller 

Secretary/Treasurer 


